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Memo 
 

To:  General Service Conference 

From  Josh Eggleston, A.A. Grapevine Board Chair 

Re:  Preamble Revision 

Date May 24, 2021 

 

 
Dear Conference Members: 

 

Several people have asked when the revised Preamble will be seen in print. In keeping with the final 

advisory action of the 71st General Service Conference, the A.A. Preamble revision replacing the words 

“men and women” with “people” will appear in the July issue of Grapevine, and its translation will be in the 
July/August issue of La Viña. Both of these issues will be mailed, and posted online, on June 15, 2021. 

After June 15, as new Grapevine, La Viña and A.A.W.S. literature or reprints go to press, and as web 

pages are updated, the language will change wherever the A.A. Preamble appears. 

 

The June issue of Grapevine was on press when the Conference requested the change, so this is the first 

opportunity to make the adjustment in the magazines.  

We’ve also received a number of inquiries about whether this negatively impacts the editorial 

independence of Grapevine. Please remember that the Grapevine Board, Publisher and Editors discussed 

this topic for an entire year over a series of board meetings. Ultimately it was agreed that Grapevine has 

the right of decision and foundational editorial independence. We felt that such a change would affect the 
groups as a whole and in keeping with Tradition 4, we sought the input from those it might affect by 

sending the discussion to the General Service Conference. 
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The topic was actively discussed in groups across the United States and Canada for two years over both 

the 70th and 71st General Service conference panels. As a result of those conversations the Delegates of 

the General Service Conference passed a series of votes, in a sequence of events that culminated with the 

final advisory action requesting:  

“The Preamble revision replacing the words “men and women” with the word “people” be 

presented to the General Service Board for approval as the new revised A.A. Preamble.  

Having been accepted by the General Service Board and forward to Grapevine for fulfilment, the Publisher 

and editorial staff at A.A. Grapevine went to work to carry out the will of the Conference with love and 

service. 

I hope you are all having a wonderful experience reporting out the results of the 71st General Service 

Conference and thank each of you so very much for your dedicated service. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Josh Eggleston 

General Service Trustee 

A.A. Grapevine Board Chair 


